May 28, 2014

A Work Session of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on

Wednesday, May 28, 2014 at 7:04 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon, New Jersey.

      Attendance:  Public --------------------7   
          
  
Reporters -----------------------1   

     The Meeting was called to order by Council President Ellenberg.

Pledge of allegiance.

                                                      Roll call:   
Council President Ellenberg

Present



Council Vice President Covington
Present

                                                                  Councilman Dean



Present

      Councilwoman Hudanich


Present




      Councilman McCorristin


Present


Also present:



Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor


Police Chief William McCormick


Scott Wahl, Public Information Officer


James V. Craft, Director of Revenue/Finance




William Macomber, Director Public Works/Utilities


Sue Ellenberg, Recreation Personnel


Paul E. Short, Sr., Code Enforcement Officer
James V. Craft, Chief Financial Officer



Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC


Alan I Gould, Esquire, Special Conflict Counsel 


Neil Yoskin, Esquire, Special Litigation Counsel 

     

Notice of this Work Session was included in the Annual Schedule of Meetings dated June 

12, 2013.  It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as 


required by law.


Council President Ellenberg read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.

Discussion regarding the sale of assets from Blue Diamond to Choice Environmental 

Services of New Jersey.

Alan I. Gould, Esquire, Special Conflict Counsel, said the process started as a simple matter as a sale of Blue Diamond to Choice and Avalon was approached with a novation of just changing the name.  He said several communities were involved in the negotiations and the result was a consent to contract assignment.  He stated the Borough of Avalon has reviewed the agreement between Blue Diamond and Choice and that the Borough is satisfied.  He said Choice Environmental is taking on the entire responsibility with its own bond to protect Avalon and have agreed to assume all responsibilities that Blue Diamond took on in its bid process.  He said the Purchasing Agent, Public Information Officer, and Administrator have all reviewed and approved it.

Councilwoman Hudanich, asked who will assure Avalon continues to get the high level of services that have been provided.  
William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities, reported the senior staff will stay in place and Choice is taking on the entire Blue Diamond staff.

Andrew J. Bednarek, Business Administrator commented the color of trucks will change in about one year.  
A Resolution has been placed on the Regular Meeting for this evening.
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Discussion regarding Change Order No. to Contract M-95 for Reconstruction of Various 

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC reported item that was in the bid was as a supplemental item.  He said the repaving of 39th Street will help alleviate some flooding issues.  He said the Borough attempted to get it done through the Middlesex Water Company’s contract but the quotes were double what the bid was. 
Council had no problem with the Change Order.  A Resolution has been placed on the Regular Meeting this evening.
Discussion regarding Resolution approving 2014 Jitney Applications.

Paul E. Short, Sr., Code Enforcement Officer provided Council with a brief update of the applications.  He said as of tonight 124 Jitneys will be registered and three are still awaiting background checks.

A Resolution has been placed on the Regular Meeting for this evening.
Discussion regarding a Resolution approving membership in the New Jersey State 

Firemen’s Relief Association for Richard E. Dean and Michael Gagliardi.
Council had no problem with this resolution.  A Resolution will be prepared for the June 

11, 2014 Council meeting.
Public comments: 
Martha Wright, 642 7th Street commented on tree protection and invasive plants.  She provided an example of a phragmite and how they spread through the ground.  She said when a lot is cleared through demolition, phragmites can spread.  She believes it should not be permissible to remove any tree with a diameter of over four inches without a permit and trees can be protected by ordinance and not by recommendation.  
Council President Ellenberg reports that the Environmental Commission discussed the creation of a Shade Tree Commission.
Councilwoman Hudanich, noted the process of government goes through the channels and change often does not happen within two weeks.

Neil Hensel, Planning Board Chairman, commented on a Resolution regarding the Green Team.  He said Avalon can extend its Sustainable Jersey designation simply by getting a letter from the Mayor authorizing leadership and members of the Green Team which will extend us through 2017.  He said it is critical that the Resolution be passed this evening in order to meet the application deadline.
Councilwoman Hudanich, noted for the record that Mr. Hensel’s comments are related to a different issue.

Brief discussion followed.  Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor will prepare a resolution by title only that will meet Sustainable Jersey’s June 8th deadline.  
A Resolution will be placed on the Regular Meeting Agenda for this evening.
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Motion made by Council President Ellenberg, seconded by Councilman McCorristin to adjourn the Work Session.             


ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Covington
Aye





Councilman Dean


Aye






Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye





Council President Ellenberg

Aye

Work Session adjourned at 7:32 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,






_____________________________________






Marie J. Hood, Assistant to Borough Clerk






_____________________________________






David B. Ellenberg, Council President
